MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
OF THE TOWN OF SOUTHINGTON
March 22, 2010

The Town Council of the Town of Southington held a regular
meeting on Monday, March 22, 2010. Edward S. Pocock, III, Chairman,
called the meeting to order at 7:02 o'clock, p.m.

The following Councilpersons were present, viz:

John N. Barry Anthony D' Angelo

John C. Dobbins Dawn A. Miceli

Albert A. Natelli, Jr. Christopher J. Palmieri
Peter J. Romano, Jr. Stephanie A. Urillo

Edward S. Pocock, III

Ex-officio members present were as follows, viz:

Anthony J. Tranquillo, Director of Public Works/Town Engineer
Mark J. Sciota, Deputy Town Manager/Town Attorney
John Weichsel, Town Manager

A prayer was recited by Councilwoman Dr. Stephanie Urillo.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone in attendance being
led by Councilman John Barry.

A moment of silence was observed for Mr. Ralph Riccio. He was Mike
Riccio’s father. Everybody knew him around town.

(Silence, silence)

There were approximately 25 other persons in attendance.
EDWARD S. POCOCK, III, Chairman, Presiding:
IT. Minutes

Mr. Palmieri made a motion to approve the Minutes as presented.
Mr. Dobbins seconded. Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.

ITI. Councilmanic Communications

Dr. Urillo reminded all the citizens of Southington they should
have received the US Census Form from the federal government and she
encouraged everybody to fill them out promptly and send them back in.
It is important to be counted because this gives the federal
government the idea of the population so that funds can be trickled
down to the state level and to our local level. Please fill them out
and get them back. Postage is included on the return envelope.



Mr. Barry echoed the comments. It is absolutely correct that you
have to fill out this form to be counted. It does impact the amount
of state and federal aid that would come to Southington. It’s a
crucial aspect that if we are under counted we do receive less aid.
It’s a major issue for the people of Southington to fill out the
census. There’s a lot of protection in there. You should never be
asked a social security number, bank information, email address, or
money.

The Chair added it is used to count your representative seats, as
well. 1It’s huge. The more representation you have is based on
population.

Dr. Natelli reminded people of the Big Read that is going on in
Southington at the library. This is important as the library is part
of our arts foundation and it is does lead to other things, i.e.:
middle school play, high school play.

On March 31°° at 7:00 pm at Agua Turf the library is having a meet
and greet with the New York Times best-selling author Andrew Gross The
story that the library promoted for the Big Read is the Maltese
Falcon.

This is important in supporting the arts, as well.

Mr. Dobbins gave an update on the Medication Disposal Program.
It’s May 1lst and sponsored by the Town of Southington and Bristol
Water Departments. Included in the program will be the towns of
Wolcott and Burlington. The reason for that is they are the watershed
for Southington and Bristol, respectively. It’s a good way to keep
our streets clean of drugs and medications and our water clean, as
well. (Attachment 1)

The Chair mentioned he read the article concerning the new
acquisition of land on the Rails to Trails. A lot of times the public
doesn’t know about things that go on behind the scenes and
negotiations that take place. Ms. Miceli was mentioned in the
article. It is going to bring a unique element to the Rails to
Trails.

Behind the scenes working on this thing, too, were Mr. Sciota and
Dr. Urillo. I made a bet with Dr. Urillo that I didn’t think she
could lower the price on the piece of property and of course, she
proved me wrong. So I am eating crow right now publicly.

Mr. D’Angelo spoke on the budget. He had attended the BOF
workshop regarding the budget for next year. I'm deeply concerned with
the increase in the budget. Mr. D’Angelo asked the Town Manager: Are
you talking to the town department heads or are they revisiting the
budgets to come up with cuts they might be able to live with before
the BOF takes the axe to the budget? Will they make recommendations,



as in the past, on the budget to the BOF vs the BOF just cutting what
they think should go?

Mr. Weichsel responded so far it’s been more at the top level,
myself and Mark and Emilia Portelinha. After the public hearing on
April 5™ on the budget, that usually raises some areas and I’1l talk
with whomever I think might be able to contribute something.

The Chair asked about the missing lamp post on Center Street.
Mr. Tranquillo said we have sent several letters to Sylvania who did
the damage. Either they’1ll replace it voluntarily or we’ll withhold
money from their payments. We have three down at the parks department
so they’1ll have to purchase it from us to get it installed. The Chair
said seeing we have the lamp, why don’t we just install it and if they
don’t do it, we’ll withhold the money from them. The Chair
recommended it be done before the next Council meeting.

Iv. Report of Special Committees
A. Public Works Committee

- The bulky waste transfer station windshield sticker permits
have exceeded the 1000 mark. We have issued 1119. Reminder: Please
come in and get your permits. You need to bring your license and your
registration for this.

- Chief Daly asked that I note that Marion Avenue has been
reopened. Contractor has completed the work in that area ahead of
schedule. Things are going very well. If you’ve been avoiding it, by
all means, please feel free to come back to Marion Ave.

The Chair noted that between the 29" of this month and the 9™ of
April, Mount Vernon Road is going to be under construction.

- The supplemental street sweeping bid contract. There were
six bidders, ranging from a low $74.33 to a high of $125.00. The low
bidder was JVIII Construction for $74.33. Note that the wvalue of this
contract will be considerably less than it was in previous years
because of the magnesium chloride process that we’re using this winter
which results in a considerable less amount of sand on the road.

The work that used to take 2 to 3 months should now be completed
in plus or minus four weeks. That is an action item for the Council
tonight, 8-A.

- Update on the TAR grant. This is a grant that the town
normally receives during the year in two installments, July and
January. This year we still had not received it. We were concerned
if we would, or not. The town grant has been approved and us along
with all other towns will be receiving $261,967 per TAR grants.

I did confirm with the state today that we’ll be receiving LOCIP
in the amount of $285,531. A grand total of $548,000. 1It’s money



that the town can use. It sounds like a lot of money but it will not
go far and we’ll be diligent to make sure we are doing the right areas
with that and talk more about that in the future.

- Just a reminder to anybody out there who knows a street
light maintenance contractor —--- those bids are out. We’re looking
for proposals. If you don’t want Sylvania, by all means, please refer
a friend to the town. We have some feedback outside of Sylvania, so
that is encouraging.

Any questions?

Mr. Barry asked about the street sweeping. Some communities do
periodic sweeping of the downtown areas. Do you think we could do
that regularly? Mr. Romano said it was talked about at the last
committee meeting. The town does do that. They’'re getting ready to
do that now. The parks department brings the debris out to the road
and the highway department cleans the street. We would like to
entertain a way to do it more often. I agree with you and it is
something we are talking about and will continue to talk about.

Mr. Tranquillo said there is $12,500 in the upcoming budget for
further repair and maintenance of the downtown area. Painting,
cleaning, gum on sidewalks, et cetera. You’ll see that in the budget
and it deserves some attention.

Mr. Barry suggested a schedule to do it more often.

Mr. Weichsel said he would talk with Steve Wlodkowski and Tony to
see what we might do to step it up.

Mr. Palmieri pointed out this is for supplemental street
sweeping. We have our own equipment and we wouldn’t have to go out to
bid for an additional cost to sweep downtown if we do it more often
than the one time a year.

I'm curious as to how long it takes to do the downtown area
alone. We can use our own equipment. Mr. Trangquillo pointed out
there are certain things we can do ourselves and other things like
replacing brick and power washing gum off the sidewalks, we need
professional help with that.

The Chair noted the bottom line is there is not one person on the
Council who is going to disagree with getting that sweeper down there
just once in a while to keep it clean. It is a popular area.

Mr. Romano said at the committee level they discussed encouraging
the business owners to do their fair share. No reason why they can’t
push it out to the street if we give them a schedule when we’re going
to be coming through so there is a shared responsibility. We’ll
continue to talk about that very valid point.



Ms. Miceli made note that Earth Day is coming up and maybe that
is something that can be coordinated with the business owners and with
the town and be a combined effort.

B. Sewer Committee

Mr. Dobbins reported on the regular meeting which was held March
10",

- Sewer Lateral Insurance Bid. We received bids on February
26™ having only one company respond. It was the Home Safety Valve
Company of Bridgeport. The sewer committee recommended approval of
Option 2, the non revenue option at $80 per year with some
stipulations that Attorney Sciota and I met with Paul Roberts went and
over.

On Friday, March 19*" at 4:05 p.m. we received an email telling us
they were going to withdraw from the process. Not quite sure why that
happened. This should be referred back to the sewer committee.

- Review of the RFQ for the Queen Street Pump Station
Replacement Project. The committee voted to send it to the Council
for their approval. This is an action item. This is something we
need to be proactive on. The pump station is very old and it does
need to be replaced.

- We had a request at a past meeting that we review the sewer
lateral liability. We have some handouts from CCM. (Passed around)

With the responses we got back from the 23 towns that responded,
roughly % of them have a sewer main to house liability. It should be
noted that the respondents that got back to us, only one was a local
town. Mr. Romano gathered information from the five surrounding towns
and only four out of the five responded back and all have main to
house liability.

So the sewer committee did recommend that we don’t do any action
on this.

Mr. Palmieri brought up with Mr. Romano at the meeting that there
might be some liability if we do change it because of old properties
having the ordinance change for the connection which would be
expensive.

- Sewer Committee reviewed and approved the budgets for the
Water Pollution Control Plant and the administrative budget. I did
not give you copies of them because they are in your proposed budgets
that you received from the town, Page 149 thru 156.

- Opening bids for the methanol. We looked at that and we
did have Coyne Chemical at the last contract approved at $1.28/gallon.



The Town is going to be moving forward with regionalizing
purchases of methanol with other towns. This is a good thing and
Southington is being proactive about this.

Dr. Natelli commented on the regionalization. This is something
the state is now asking the communities to do. So Southington is
being proactive, truly.

Thank you for promoting this regionalization. TIt’11l look good in
the state’s eyes.

Mr. Barry thanked Mr. Dobbins for his work on the issues
undertaken under the sewer committee. It can be very complicated and
technical.

I do want to put on the record once again that I am opposed
greatly that a homeowner should be responsible for any type of
excavation on a town or state road. I think the homeowner’s
responsibility should begin at the curb or the property line. I don’t
believe the committee’s recommendation is the right thing. I don’t
care what other towns do. My view is it is bad policy to require a
Southington resident to have to dig up a road and endure that cost,
when it’s not even their property.

The Chair commented maybe when the sewer department is solvent
again, we can review it in the future. I would prefer it be from the
curb line but right now there is no money there to make those repairs,
anyway.

C. Rails to Trails Phase II Committee

Dr.Naelli reported they met on March 19". The Schultz
Construction Company is doing the work as they did for Phase I. The
cost of this falls under President Obama’s stimulus package. We were
able to have it cost no more than $3.16 million. We got a bid back
from Schultz for $1.4 million. The project should take approximately
12 months. The trail is currently being cleared out.

The next step is to bring the stone pillars in and place them.
Simultaneously, Tilcon will bring in the remaining material to lay
down the paving. BAnd, the silt fencing will be going up, as well.

Construction over the next few weeks will take into account that
the box turtles will be mating, so none of these areas will be
disturbed where their mating habitats are.

Our police department has been patrolling the area and as
recently as this weekend there’s been two arrests down there. They’re
being proactive right now and setting the tone for the rest of the
year on how we’re going to have the area safe for our citizens.

In old business we continued to discuss the Adopt a Trail idea.



Attorney Sciota is contacting the DEP to see if this is possible
and falls within the guidelines. With more information, we will
report back to Council.

Council is voting tonight on the purchase of the old railroad
station located at 447 Canal Street. One half of the purchase price
comes from a DEP grant. One idea is to refurbish the station as a
historic point on the trail, a kiosk, if you will or possibly use it
for restrooms, as well.

We noted we also own Goat Island and there is a possibility of
putting a restroom there as well and we’ll look into both of those
locations and report back.

Special thanks to Bob Berkmoes, Chairman of the Open Space
Committee and the work that Dr. Urillo did, and Attorney Sciota did in
negotiating the deal. BAnd, the committee on a whole for moving
forward with this for our community. And, finally, thank you to the
seller, Bob Evans, for working with the community and making this
happen.

We also discussed landscaping. BAn idea was pointed out there are
monies available in the grant to have the trail landscaped. We want
to do efficient landscaping with minimal maintenance, especially down
by the Rex Forging area.

Fencing was discussed, especially over the bridges, in particular
the bridge over Route 322. The fencing there will be aesthetically
pleasing but prevent people from jumping off the trail on to the
highway and probably more importantly reducing the risk of debris
going up over the fence and on to the highway and hitting a car.

We will be cancelling our April meeting and scheduling a special
meeting for Saturday, April 24 at 9:00 am. We will meet at the
Plantsville Fire House and we will walk the trail that day.

In response to a question by Ms. Miceli, Dr. Natelli advised
there are monies in the grant for the trail to be landscaped. B&As far
as restrooms, I do not believe so.

Mr. Palmieri asked Mr. Sciota to give an overview of Goat Island
and where we are with exploring that option. Mr. Sciota stated Goat

Island is 6 (4+/-) acre parcel of land on East Summer Street. We
bought it five or six years ago. It was discussed about using that
parcel for passive recreation. It has the river on one side for a

canoe launch.

The house that used to be there, we’ve kept the water/sewer
connection capped off but in place in case the Council in the future
wanted to put a rest station there. That’s a better location because



that’s the more used part of the trail at this point. You have
options: both, one or neither.

There was some discussion on the maintenance on the Trails
concerning the signs. There is some vandalism to some of the signs
especially down in the area of Germania Street. Some of the posts
that were on the Trail are gone. Mr. Sciota said he would contact the
Parks Department.

V. Town Manager’s Report and Communications
A. Report of Board of Finance

Mr. Weichsel asked if there were questions regarding the report.
Hearing none, he went on to the Item B.

B. Manager’s Appointment: 1 member, Conservation Commission,
4 year term to 4/14

Mr. Weichsel appointed Dennis Palmieri to serve on the
Conservation Commission for a four year term.

VI. Town Attorney’s Report
A. 8-24 Referral for 447 Canal Street

Mr. Sciota explained the 8-24. This is for the final
authorization for the Manager to sign for the purchase of 447 Canal
Street for $130,000. Half from the DEP grant and the other half from
Open Space Fund.

The contract is contingent upon a favorable Phase I which we
expect.

The Chair indicated that with unanimous consent he’d like to add
on to the Executive Session personnel issues.

Mr. Barry asked Mr. Sciota about 447 Canal Street being close to
the old Clarke Brothers Factory and will a Phase I be enough? Mr.
Sciota said Phase I is performed first and that’ll dictate whether a
Phase II is required which is testing the soil itself.

VII. Public Communications

Arthur Cyr, 103 Berlin Avenue. FYI, I happened to stop at the
old train station and walk around and it is a very unique place. That
is a perfect spot for parking. We’re lucky to have it.

At the BOF meeting, listening to some discussions, it was very
distressing as it seemed there was a lack of communication or there
was some real excesses that were put into our proposed town budget. He
spoke about the Parks Department budget for the drive in property.



We don’t need a $100,000 pavilion. I would rather see us put
another $100,000 into paving some of our roads or keeping some of our
other services.

I did bring it up at the BOF and they did discuss it. If you
want to keep taxes down, there’s over $250,000 that we can cut right
out of that budget and I ask that you think about that.

Mr. Cyr commented about in years past when the budget went back
and had revisions done. To have so many new people on the BOF look at
the budget and figure out what to cut and not to cut, you should be
glad you’re not in those meetings. It’s overwhelming when you have a
budget with that kind of fluff in it.

I hope you consider the cuts.
Mike DelSanto, 70 Southington Avenue, Southington. Spoke in

opposition to eliminating the Parks Director / Recreation
Superintendent positions.

First for morale. I worked there for four years during college
and while we had some interaction with the highway department, I know
the two were very different jobs. I fear that by combining these two,

the importance of maintaining the parks may lessen.

Secondly, it takes away some advancement for the members of the
Parks & Highway Department. It could be disheartening. The last
thing we want is to lose these fine employees to other towns with
their expertise and knowledge.

I suggest if the two departments do merge, maybe you could
consider the position of Assistant Superintendent of Parks which works
under the Superintendent of the Highway but alongside the Assistant
Superintendent of Highway. This way the parks department won’t be
slighted a position and still be under the direct supervision of the
highway department. Just a thought.

VIII. Old Business
A. Action on Supplemental Sweeping Bids

Mr. Palmieri made a motion to approve JVII Construction out of
Rocky Hill. Dr. Natelli seconded. Motion passed 9 to 0 on a roll
call vote.

B. Action on Sewer Lateral Insurance Bid

Mr. Dobbins made a motion to send this back to the sewer
committee. Dr. Natelli seconded. Motion passed unanimously on a
voice vote.
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C. Review and approval of RFQ for Queen Street Pump Station

Mr. Dobbins made a motion to approve the RFQ for the Queen Street
Pump Station. Mr. D’Angelo seconded. Motion passed unanimously on a
voilce vote.

The Chair noted this is a big deal this is going forward.
D. Action on Sewer Lateral Liability Ownership

Mr. Dobbins made a motion to continue the sewer lateral liability
ownership as currently stated in the town ordinance. Mr. Romano
seconded.

Mr. Barry reiterated his previous comments on disagreeing with
this item.

Mr. D’Angelo also opposed this. He’d rather go to the property
line.

There was some discussion on the research that was collected on
this from other towns. Mr. Romano noted of the few towns that do have
the sewer responsibility in the town from the property line to the
street, one of the biggest drawbacks is that any lots that they have
in those towns that have not been built upon but a builder is going to
build, it now becomes the town’s responsibility to do that work out to
the road.

Mr. Palmieri reviewed extensive discussion at the committee
level. We don’t have the money to pay for it, we have no choice, our
hands are tied and we really have no options.

In response to a question by Mr. Romano, Mr. Tranquillo stated
that in previous years, any sewer lateral failure from their property
line out to the street, numbered about a half a dozen a year --- a
small number.

Mr. Barry noted the CCM study only included 23 municipalities and
in 6 of those 23 the municipality does pay for some of the liability
on those lines.

Motion passed 7 to 2 with Mr. D’Angelo and Mr. Barry opposed.

E. Action on Report of Board of Finance

Mr. D’Angelo made a motion to approve as presented. Mr. Palmieri
seconded. Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.
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(Item F is transcribed verbatim style per Council Chair request)

F. Action on Report of Charter Revision Commission (Charter
Revision Report Attachment 2)

THE CHAIR: Before we get too deep into this because there is a
lot of stuff here, I want to make sure that everybody understands as
we go through these —--- I’'11 roll through them. Most of them that are
in here seem to be more housekeeping items that I’'ve been able to
notice going through them. It’s a lot of little things in here that I
think most of us are probably going to have no problem with if I can
make that assumption.

But we really have three or four options that we can do. We can
approve the draft as submitted. Just wanted to remind you so it’s on
the record.

We can request modifications to the draft.
We can reject all or portions of the draft.
And, we can take no action.

Now, obviously, I want to go through these one by one if that is
copasetic with everybody, we’ll Jjust keep moving that way.

The first thing I’d like to do is on the first page, Section 723.
The annual town budget. There’s a change in here from the 25" day to
the 18" day. Does anyone have any issue with that? Come forward.

MR. BARRY: Just a question to the Town Manager. John, would that
impact from a management standpoint, you know, the Grand List and
things like that? Does changing the date affect you at all
negatively?

MR. WEICHSEL: No, I mean, we’ve got to work faster. But I
believe it’s perfectly all right.

THE CHATIR: Actually, Mr. Barry brings up a good point on that.
When did you actually have the Grand List numbers this year? They
were late.

MR. WEICHSEL: No, not this year. They were on time, I believe.
VARIOUS: They were in before.

THE CHAIR: Okay, so you have, all right, but that was a good
question to ask, though. That isn’t going to affect you at all. A1l
right.

Does anybody have any issues with this particular item?

(No response)
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I am going to move forward --- do you want to take them as one
motion as a time? We’ll do it. Somebody make a motion to --—-

(End of Tape #1, Side A)
(Beginning of Tape # 1, Side B)

MR. PAIMIERI: TI’11 make a motion to approve as recommended by
the Charter Revision Commission.

DR.NATELLI: And, I'1ll second that.

THE CHAIR: Okay, I am just making it clear that is on Section
723, the annual budget; they change it from the 25 day to the 18,

Do we need to call the roll or can I just do a voice vote?
ATTORNEY SCIOTA: You can do voice vote.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

THE CHAIR: The next item on the Agenda is Section 725 - the

budget hearing. They changed a couple of wordings in here. Any
comments concerning that? Mr. Palmieri?

MR. PAIMIERI: Mr. Chairman, I have some concern about moving the
public hearing so far back - it’s over a month before we actually vote
on the budget. I'm in favor of --- I know Mr. Barry started a couple
of years ago moving the public hearing to the meeting prior and T
think that’s excellent. Time to digest everything.

THE CHAIR: I like that idea.

MR. PAIMIERI: But I mean, that would be basically this meeting
now.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: If I may, this is the Board of Finance’s public
hearing and not the Council’s public hearing.

MR. PALMIERI: Oh, okay, sorry.

THE CHAIR: I personally have no problem with the language in
this.

MR. PAIMIERI: I misunderstood. I apologize.
MR. BARRY: I think you are thinking of a later section.
MR. PAIMIERT: Yes.

THE CHAIR: Mr. D'Angelo?
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MR. D’ANGELO: Yah, no, I'm fine.

THE CHAIR: So, for this Section 725, do we have a motion to
approve?

MR. PAIMIERTI: I will make a motion to approve.

THE CHAIR: Motion by Mr. Palmieri.

MR. D'ANGELO: Second.

THE CHAIR: Second by Mr. D’Angelo.

That is to change the wording here in the budget hearing from
8:00 pm, stricken, on the first Monday in Bpril is stricken, to be
replaced with no later than the 3°® Monday in March. That is what we
are voting on. Okay.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

The next item is Section 728, vote required for budget adoption

by the Board of Finance. They changed the word from third Monday in
BApril to the first Monday in April.

Are there any issues from the floor on this particular item?
(No response)
Can we have a motion to approve?

MR. ROMANO: TI'11 make a motion to approve Section 728 as
modified.

MR. DOBBINS: 1I’1l1 second it.

THE CHAIR: Is there any discussion?

(No response)

Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.

Next item is Section 729, Action by the Town Council on Budgets.

And, there is a new paragraph that is going to be inserted in here
that reads:

The Town Council’s first meeting in April shall be a public
hearing on the proposed Board of Finance budget along with normal
business. At the Council’s second meeting in April, the Council
members shall raise any and all amendments they wish to be debated at
the Council meeting at the second Monday in May. Failure to raise any
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amendment at said meeting shall bar any amendment to be raised at the
Council meeting on the 2™ Monday in May.

I'm hoping up the floor. Mr. Palmieri?

MR. PAIMIERI: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman, this is the area that T
have some concerns. I’'m sorry I misspoke before.

I do not like especially the last sentence “failure to raise any
amendment at said meeting shall bar any amendment to be raised at the
Council meeting on the 2" Monday in May”. I think just from past
experience we'’ve seen some really great suggestions that benefit the
town as a whole and to tie the Council’s hands and not allow anyone to
make any type of amendment at that meeting, I don’t think that is
productive for the process.

THE CHAIR: Okay, Mr. Palmieri. Anyone else?

DR. NATELLI: I concur with him wholeheartedly. I think we
should have the opportunity to — I think we should have the
opportunity to digest everything and make appropriate recommendations
and suggestions. So, we can move the town forward in a good
direction.

THE CHAIR: Anyone else from the floor? Mr. Barry.

MR. BARRY: Section 729, I have — I don’'t care for it at all. I
think even the first sentence; the Town Council’s first meeting in
April should be a public hearing on the proposed Board of Finance
budget along with normal business.

I am in favor that the Charter reflects the requirement that the
Council have a public hearing on the budget which presently is lacking
in our Charter. So, I think that is a good thing.

But, I don’t believe it should be specific of the first meeting n
April. I think there should be language that possibly gives some
flexibility to the Chairman of when the public hearing should be
conducted.

I think it’s hard to gage what an Agenda of a Council will be. T
think the Chairman should have the authority to schedule the public
hearing when the Chairman feels it should be. It doesn’t have to be
on a Monday night. There might be another night that is more
convenient for members of the public. So I am not in favor of this
section for that. So, I don’t like tying the hand of the Council
specifically having a public hearing on the same night of a regular
normal —--- I mean, it could be, at the discretion of the Chair.

The Chair could say, yah, I want to have the first meeting and
that’s fine. But I think it could become problematic.
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I also agree with, concur with Councilman Palmieri. The issue of
the amendments is to me just bad, it’s just not good policy because so
much could happen in a matter of two weeks. There’s so many unknowns
on the state level. When we’re approving budgets and having public
hearings, we don’t even know what kind of revenue we might be getting
from the state. So, I think to tie the hands of the Council in terms
of when amendments can be raised and when they can’t, is just bad ---
it’s not good public policy because so many things could happen.
There’s so many unknowns.

For those reasons, I think the language has to be rewritten or
changed, somehow.

THE CHAIR: As a matter of process on that, I wanted us to --—- I
know it says you can request modifications to the draft. I happen to
agree with Mr. Barry on this. I think the first sentence of this
paragraph, I actually like the idea of having the public hearing the
way 1t’s been done. I think that’s a good idea.

But I would like to have it where it’s more open, where it’s
mandated so that the Chair can determine when that is going to be. I
think that that needs to happen that way. So I would want to see that
section be modified by the committee.

And, then the last section, I'm getting the feel from people here
they want to reject that part. Unless I'm --- can we do that? In
sections? Or do you have to do it in a whole?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: What you would do is you would send the whole
section back to the Charter Revision Commission to concur with the
opinion of the Council. It’1ll be, obviously, we’ll have the meeting -
another meeting of the Charter Revision, have the Minutes of this
particular meeting with those particular things in there and they’1l1l
discuss whether they wish to modify in such a manner.

THE CHAIR: Okay. Mr. Palmieriv?

MR. PAIMIERI: I just want to make other point. I just want to,
um, along this point, thank the Charter Commission. I believe the
intent which I do agree with is to continue the tradition started of
having the public hearing prior to the night that we vote on the
budget. And, I am in favor of that. So, maybe what we do is when
they do send it back, it’s a change is suggested that we’re not tying
our hands when the public hearing is held as long as it’s held prior
to the night that we actually vote on the actual budget.

THE CHATIR: Not on the same night.

MR. PAIMIERI: Right. I think that’s, we used to do that, have
the public hearing and then vote on it that night and I think that’s
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an excellent point that the Charter Revision Commission is asking us
to have the public hearing before. But not tell us when

THE CHAIR: You know, also for the --- if I can have the
attention of the folks over on the other side for a minute, too, I

just want to make sure this section of the meeting, maybe we ought to
have it where it’s also verbatim ---

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: I was Jjust going to say that, I was going to
ask permission Mr. Chairman, to have this discussion verbatim.

THE CHAIR: If I have unanimous consent on that, for that
segment, because I think that it’s going to be important --- okay.
That’s it. Just a little thing there.

The floor is open if somebody wants to make a motion concerning
this item. I mean, if you want to send it back. You have to send the
whole thing back to change one thing then -

MR. ROMANO: TI'd like to make a motion to send it back and have
them consider the will of the Council in the discussion we’ve had with
it.

MR. BARRY: So we will get another crack at it.

MR. D'ANGELO: Second.

DR. NATELLI: I'1ll second that.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

THE CHAIR: It’s going back.

Next item is --- I'm going to skip over Section 401 for a moment
and move to Section 402. TIt’s in the middle of Page 3. Powers and
Duties.

There is a paragraph that is added in here that says: He shall
promulgate written policies and procedures for his enumerated duties
including but not limited to personnel and shall periodically not less
than once a year present these procedures for review and input from
the Town Council.

Do I have anything from the floor?
(No response)
Is there a motion to approve?

DR. NATELLI: So moved.
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THE CHAIR: A motion to approve by Dr. Natelli. Is there a
second?

MS. MICELI: 1I’'1ll second.

THE CHATIR: Second by Ms. Miceli.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.
THE CHAIR: It’s passed.

The next item starts 746, at the bottom of the page. And, it
goes on to the next page in which there are several items that are
added and one of them is the referendum shall be --- the items that
are added are in bold, but I’1ll read them for the record.

Referendum shall take place at the November general election but
can take place on a selected date other than the November general
election with an affirmative vote of seven members of the Town
Council. This section shall not apply to a bond ordinance or
resolution that is mandated or ordered by a court or an administrative
agency of either the federal or state government. And, this section
shall not apply to any bond ordinance or any resolution that will be
funded by a grant, either in whole or in part, if the amount not
funded by the grant is less than one million dollars. The grant must
be confirmed in writing.

Any questions? Dr. Natelli?
DR. NATELLI: Mr. Chair, I have two things. This is a reasonable
amendment to the Charter, however, the vote of seven members, I'm a

little concerned with and would like to see that modified to a two
thirds vote.

THE CHAIR: Discussion on the floor?

MR. BARRY: If I may, just so I'm reading this correctly. Does
it have any part addressing emergencies?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: That’s already in the Charter.
MR. BARRY: Okay, so that is a different section. Because I
didn’t see that within this section. So, Dr. Natelli’s comment is

just to change seven to six. That’s fine.

THE CHAIR: We have to have a motion to send that back with the
recommendation it be changed to six.

DR. NATELLI: Since I am suggesting it, I’'11 make the motion to
change the vote of seven members —---



18

THE CHAIR: Actually, I'm sorry about that. It probably should be
just to send it back. The suggestion will be in the Minutes.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: Send it back with the consensus of the Council.
THE CHAIR: Sorry about that.

DR. NATELLI: I'd like to send this back to Charter Revision for
modifications.

MR. D'ANGELO: Second.

THE CHAIR: Further discussion?

MR. BARRY: I just think for consistency it has historically been
six on almost every issue and I don’t know why we would want to pull
this --- you know? We should have consistency throughout the Charter
and I think six has traditionally been the number.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

THE CHAIR: That’s going back.

The next item is a long item. I will spare you the reading of
this. It is Section 1107, Conflicts of Interest in which are
basically --- actually, Mr. Sciota, you know what? I’11 let you talk
to this because --- how’s that? Privilege of being the Chair.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: In 2006, the Council appointed an ethics
subcommittee which researched the state’s ethics code and established
in your ordinances Section 2-204. The committee felt that 2-204 was a
more updated section as it defines conflict of interest as opposed to
1107 which is in the Charter which I don’t believe was touched since
the 70's.

So they proposed to update the Charter with the current language
as set forth by the state which is incorporated in 2-204 of your
ordinance. They would like that in 1107 of the Charter.

DR. NATELLI: So, Mark --- through you, Mr. Chairman, if I may,
Mark what I'm really hearing is this is just housekeeping updates of
rules so that they’re congruent with one section to another.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: It’s a little more than housekeeping because
how things work in the federal, state and local system is they come
from the top down. So if you’re defining what conflict of interest is
in the Town of Southington, in essence, your Charter trumps your
ordinances. So 1107 is truly the definition currently of what a
conflict of interest is in the Town of Southington. And, I believe
that’s not the intent of the Council when they established the
original subcommittee on ethics. The updates make it 2-204 and 1107.
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THE CHAIR: Okay, now it’s important - it’s important to note on
this, what you’re voting on and I want to make sure as it comes up, is
Section 1107 replaces the one on Page 7. Why this was Jjumbled around
like this, I wasn’t --- all that language in there, I'm assuming that
“E” is a misprint and that should be underlined because it’s being
replaced with Paragraph F. Okay, that should be an underlined section
on Page 7. Section E should be underlined. That’s being eliminated.

And, I'm not getting into Paragraph A of Section 2-204. That is
something else that’s going to be uh --- okay.

These are kind of - and why they have these things in two
different places, I'm confused.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: It was more of a — a little lesson as to what
they were trying to do and that’s why we attached the old 1107 and the
old 2-204 so it was understood what we were talking about.

THE CHAIR: All right, so in essence then, would it be cleaner if
I was just to say that Section 2-204 Conflicts of Interest on Page 7
going through to Page 9 would be the item that we’d be voting on —---
all new language?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: What you would be voting on is on Page 4 and 5,
Section 1107, all bold.

THE CHAIR: Okay, but the problem with that is if you vote on
that, you are --- why is Section 2-204 separate in the back?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: I think the way we did that is because there
was some confusion as to what 2-204 and 1107 said, so we attached it
to the reports for clarification. Obviously, it didn’t accomplish
that.

THE CHAIR: No, it didn’t.
(Chuckles)

Okay, good. I know there were some questions concerning the ---
that I have heard already concerning Paragraph A, Conflict of Interest
exists if an officer, official, employee, member of any town agency
and then of course the language that was added to Paragraph A was or a
member of his/her household including a domestic partner, spouse or
minor dependent. So, if this was worded that way and let’s say your
elderly father was to move in with you and have private interests, now
he moves in your house, what do you do? Kick him to the curb?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: If he is a member of your household he would
fall into this section by definition.

THE CHAIR: I just, I mean, I —--- have a problem with that
particular section. I think it should include your domestic partner
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and spouse. But minor dependent, any member of his/her household? I
mean that’s going to be a loose definition. And, I don’t like--- T
don’t understand it. You could have just left it or member of his/her
household. Why did you have to get into all the other details?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: That can certainly be reviewed by the
committee.

THE CHAIR: Other than that, I am fine with the whole section.

DR. NATELLI: Mr. Chairman, I’d like to make a motion that we send
this section 1107 back to the Charter Revision for modification.

THE CHAIR: We have a motion on the floor, do we have a second?

MR. D/ANGELO: TI'11 second it. But I do have a couple of
comments.

THE CHAIR: Go ahead.

MR. D/ANGELO: Last week I know at last week’s Council meeting
Paul Chaplinsky from the planning & zoning came and spoke to us about
members of a board or commission not going to --- not being able to go
to another board or commission to speak because of - they’re elected
officials and they shouldn’t speak. Is that even legal? That
concept? I know it’s un-American. But I want to know -

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: The first amendment is still alive and well.
But the only statutory provision is the - a sitting member of the
planning and zoning commission cannot go in front of the zoning board
of appeals. That is statutory.

Everything else, as long as you’re speaking on behalf of Tony
D’ Angelo, citizen, and not speaking on behalf of the Council.

MR. D’ANGELO: Because i1f that’s the case, then Mr. DelSanto
wouldn’t have been able to speak tonight. 2&And, I know he’s passionate
about that subject and I respect that. I respect that.

Okay, thank you. You have cleared that up.

MR. BARRY: I think it’s important that the Council or any
elected body, any individual has the right to speak on any town issue
that is not governed by state statute. I'm elected and people expect
to hear what my opinions are and what my voice is. So, I just want to
make sure that everyone agrees. I mean, those comments, I didn’t know
what to do when I heard the comments. Because I believe as a Council
person or if you’re on the Board of Education or if you’re on whatever
board or commission, you have a right to speak. So I'm glad to hear
that that’s not going anywhere. I had a little concern. It’s like,
oh, my goodness, what’s happening? I’'m glad to hear that’s definitely
not moving forward.
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The other issue is on Section 1107 and I need clarification
because I don’t understand the intent of this section. It’s in
subsection C. It says: All part time employees of the town shall be
available at times necessary to fulfill their duties or at the
convenience of their supervisory or other departments to facilitate
town business during hours in which the town business is customarily
conducted.

I just don’t get that language. Does that mean that the part
time employees are like on call whenever their supervisor needs them?
I mean, I find that - I just don’t understand the intent.

Mark, I don’t know if you could tell me what that intent - what
that actually means? Because I would be —--- I can’t imagine that the
intent is that part time employees are basically at the beck and call
of their supervisor at all hours. But if you read it, you could get
that interpretation.

(Pause)

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: That is straight from 2-204. That section
wasn’t even --- that’s not the Charter Revision. It was moved over
from 2-204.

MR. BARRY: Okay, so that’s not new. So -

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: We can certainly look and see what the
interpretation is on that.

MR. BARRY: I mean, it just seems ---- I mean, I just --- well,
maybe -

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: It was trying to not differentiate between a
full time employee and a part time employee. It may be a little bit
cumbersome how it was done. But it talks about shall devote their
full time devotion, which is the full time employee, and I think it’s
trying to not differentiate.

I will be happy to sit down with Charter Revision and talk about
that section.

MR. BARRY: Yah, it just popped up. The language, it seems,
unusual.

If it was written in the 60’s, then you know, times have changed.
So I'm not --—- I just have a concern. Maybe it’s meaningless but T
would hate to see a supervisor being able to --- a part time employee
at the beck and call of a supervisor at anytime. That’s the only
concern.

Maybe there is a good reason why it’s in there. I just don’t
know.



THE CHAIR: Is there anyone else from the floor?
(No response)

There is a motion on the floor to send it back.
(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)
Send it back.

Next one we’re going to touch on is on Page 5. Section 210
Eligibilty. There is a new paragraph added that says: no person
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serving on an elected board shall serve on any other board, elected or

appointed, unless it is a subcommittee of the board they serve on or
subcommi ttee of the Town Council where the members of another board’s
presence is required by the Town Council on that subcommittee. This
section shall not apply to persons serving on a building committee,
Charter Revision Commission, or membership is required by the
Connecticut General Statutes.

Anyone have any problems with that?

MR. BARRY: Just to get on the record the intent. So you can
serve on multiple boards and commissions as long as you are not
elected?

THE CHAIR: No.
VARIOUS: No, no.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: No person serving on an elected board shall
serve on any board, elected or appointed ---

MR. BARRY: So, let’s say you are not elected and you're
appointed and you can be on two appointed boards?

I think it’s hard to find people to volunteer and serve on
boards. I am not opposed to having someone serve on two boards if
they wanted to be. But I just want to make sure the intent is clear.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: I think the intent was the fact that the
elected officials are not to serve on other appointed boards.

MR. BARRY: All right, so say you’re elected to the Board of
Education, you can’t serve on the wetlands commission? So if you are
elected, you’re 100 percent just that board.

If you’re non-elected, you technically could be appointed ---

THE CHAIR: That’s the intent of this section, I think there is
also a -——— I think there is a certain frowning on serving on multiple
boards and commissions that come in conflict with one another.

MR. BARRY: Sure, I understand.

a
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ATTORNEY SCIOTA: I believe and I can’t speak for the entire
Charter Revision but it was - obviously our elected boards are policy
setting boards and financially setting boards and the fear was that
people would be serving on appointed boards which are putting things
in front of other boards whether it be budgets or whatever. That was
the concern, I think, of the Charter Revision.

DR. NATELLI: Mr. Chairman, you brought up a good point, though.
As someone appointed to two boards, what if that appointment on Board
A and Board B are actually in conflict with each other? As they’re
moving something forward.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: Most appointed boards are appointed by this
particular board so if you felt that as a committee you didn’t want
them on there, I would assume that you wouldn’t put them on there.

DR.NATELLI: Okay.

THE CHAIR: Moving along, I guess. I don’t see anybody having a
problem with it.

MR. PAIMIERI: TI'11 make a motion to approve Section 210.
MS.MICELI: Second.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

THE CHATIR: Section 210 passes.

The next item is Section 208 Vacancies in elected offices. This
section was struck from here. I guess to paraphrase it, if you are an
elected board, you replace your own members. Personally, it used to
annoy me to death when I was on the Water Board and I had to be told
by the Council who to put on the Water Board.

But go ahead, Mr. Barry.

MR. BARRY: Okay, I understand that concept. I do think once
again it diminishes the ability of the Council to be the ultimate
authority and um, I understand the intent. I understand why this
language was put in there but I think that the Council --- I believe
the present language that allowed the Council to fill wvacancies is
appropriate. My opinion.

I just think as the highest elected board in the Town of
Southington, we are already one of the weakest Councils in the state
and this just, I think diminishes our ability to govern. And, I think
the Council should have authority in terms of appointments on
vacancies other elected boards and commissions. Just because we are
the Council.

I do like the provision that does require the appointment has to
be from the same party that the wvacancy occurs in. So I think is a
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safeqguard. So let’s say you had a democratic Council and a republican
vacancy, that’s not being changed and I think that’s good. Just fill
it with a republican vacancy. Technically, it would be minority
members of the council if they were in the minority to fill that
vacancy. So I think it would continue to be that the Council decision
respecting the party. Do you understand what I'm saying?

THE CHAIR: Yah.

MR. BARRY: Okay, I know. I Jjust, I just, this is just my gut
feeling. TI’ve been on the Council, this is my fifth term. I just
hate seeing more authority taken away from the Council and this is
just a little piece —--- it’s not a big piece - but it just diminishes
our role. That’s Jjust my view on it.

THE CHAIR: Anybody else?

T will tell you from sitting on two other boards --- I was on the
Board of Education and the Board of Water Commissioners, if that was
the case then the Town Council should replace all of them. But

that’/s not the case.

And, the only thing we really replace now is - which one do we
do? The Board of Finance?

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: We do water and the board of finance.

THE CHAIR: Yah, so I mean, there’s only two there now. I mean,
I view elected people being able to take care of their own elected
house and I don’t have a problem with this particular section. I think
it cleans up language that I thought was actually kind of embarrassing
previously that they have those things in there.

But I understand your point.

MR. BARRY: I guess I would go to the other extreme. I would have
every position be appointed by the Council.

THE CHAIR: Do you want to send it back?

MR. BARRY: Well, I mean, I know it might not go anywhere and T
don’t want to waste the Council’s time.

THE CHAIR: What do you mean waste the Council’s time.

MR. BARRY: I just wanted to get that on the record because we
are the ultimate authority in our community and if everyone knew the
appointments go through the Council, I don’t think that’s a bad thing.

And, I think what happens is on these boards and commissions, you
know, it becomes, and you want to get someone on there that you’re
friends with. Or someone you feel comfortable with. I think if you
have that layer of the Council authority, it might take that out of
it. That’s just my gut feeling.
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THE CHAIR: We could make i1t worse.

MR. BARRY: But then it’s accountability. And, then the people
know, well, the Council did this. The Council appointed that person.
Do you know what I mean? I think it’s -

THE CHAIR: You are swaying the branch though. I will give you
that much. You’ve been pretty good with that.

MR. BARRY: Well, that’s just my gut feeling on it.

THE CHATIR: Anyone else on this particular issue? We don’t have
a motion on the floor.

MR. BARRY: I don’t know how anyone else feels, I mean —--- I'd
like to send it back just for further review. Maybe the commission
will look at it in a different light, maybe they won’t. But I just
wanted to get my comments on the record.

THE CHAIR: Is that a motion, Mr. Barry, to send it back or would
you —--—-

MR. BARRY: Well, I don’t know, I mean, 1is anyone going to -—-
(Laughter, laughter)

THE CHAIR: I guess we’ll go around. I mean -

MS.MICELTI: TI’11 second because it’s Jjust to have it revisited.

MR. BARRY: TIf there’s no objection we just could have them
review it. They might come back with the same language and then
ultimately we have to vote on it up or down next time.

THE CHAIR: Does anyone have a problem with that?

VARIOUS: No, no.

THE CHAIR: Motion by Mr. Barry and a second by Ms.Miceli.
(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)

See, Mr. Barry? It wasn’'t a waste.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: This is to review all of the other elected
boards and whether, as long as the statute doesn’t prohibit it, the
Council should make the appointments.

THE CHAIR: That’s correct.

That should get some interesting testimony. All right. The last
item, if I'm not mistaken, is Section 401 Appointment Qualifications
and Tenure.
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ATTORNEY SCIOTA: Mr. Chairman, with your permission, I’'d like to
step down from (inaudible) on this one.

THE CHAIR: Okay, that’s fine.
(Attorney Sciota left the bench and sat in the audience)

THE CHAIR: I am going to - this one here, I don’t know how you
guys experienced it when you were talking amongst yourselves; I know
we had a discussion and it went back and forth quite a bit on this.

The first paragraph here has some minor changes concerning: at a
minimum and they take out some language, graduate of an accredited
college or university but then it’s replaced. I saw this as cleaning
up the language. Does anybody have any problem with the first
paragraph of this?

DR. URILLO: Dr. Chairman, I’d just like to see consistency in
the language. Even in the first paragraph, the Town Manager shall be
chosen on the basis of his professional experience. And, then the
sentence goes on and it says: and training and his/her executive and
administrative qualifications.

I just think everywhere it should say: his/her. Granted we have
had our Town Manager for 40 years who is a male. But who knows, our
next Town Manager may be a female and I think language throughout this
should be cleaned up to say: his/her.

MR. BARRY: So moved.

THE CHAIR: There’s some contractual issues on that, too. When
you start doing stuff like that and you show a gender bias, you know,
when you’re doing it, it’s not, it’s not good. I mean that should be

looked at alone.

MS. MICELI: You talk about the first paragraph; I wanted to
speak to number two in the first paragraph.

THE CHAIR: Go ahead.

MS.MICELI: Are we there, yet?

THE CHAIR: Number 2, in the first paragraph? Have at it.
MS.MICELI: With regard to an advanced degree.

THE CHATR: Yes?

MS.MICELI: Persconally, I’'d like to see a Masters Degree required
in this day and age with regard to this position. The person will be
our CEO. In the business community I do believe that that’s a staple
at this point. You’re talking about a standard component in terms of
a knowledge base and where with all and frankly, there’s a follow up
paragraph that says if we want to waive any of the aforementioned
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requirements, you can do that. So I don’t know why again, in this day
and age, we wouldn’t require a Masters Degree with regard to higher
education.

THE CHAIR: I’'d like to have the option in there, the way it is.
But if somebody really feels strong on that ---

MR. PAIMIERI: T agree. I agree with Mrs. Miceli because it does
say that we may waive the aforementioned qualifications.

THE CHAIR: But then it becomes an act of congress when you’re
bringing that forward. It is going to become an issue because let’s
say you take this candidate and they come forward and now what do you
do if you are contemplating that candidate? Do you have to come back
and —--- how do you make an offer of employment to a person down the
road? Say, well, if it passes the Council --- basically you’re
already tipping your hat as to what you’re going to do just based on
that vote.

You’ re going to say, we’re going to waive these requirements.
Well, why did you go through all that effort to waive the
requirements?

MR. PAIMIERI: But I think that would be an executive session
discussion.

THE CHAIR: Oh, no. I don’t read that here. It says here you
have to have so many votes. I'm not going to go on the record and say
I have them and somebody flips on me after the camera is turned on.

MR. PALMIERI: Well —--—-
THE CHAIR: It’s happened a million times in here.

MR. PAIMIERI: That leads me to the next point here. And, again,
there is the word “seven” of the Council. And, I think that should be
back to “six”.

THE CHAIR: Well, that’s down a little further. This first
paragraph is the one I really want to stick on. Because we already
have one reason to send it back because of those language changes.

I guess, if it was a consensus —--- I don’t want to send something
back to them and then they don’t really know what the consensus is
concerning the issue. I don’t know if I want to mandate a Master’s

Degree. I think it should be preferred. But I don’t know if I want to
mandate it.

DR. NATELLI: You have to advertise the position potentially. 1In
your advertisement you’re either going to say it’s a Master’s Degree
required because you’re required to do that here unless you come to
council and the council decides no we’ll waive that requirement as we
advertise the position.
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I think I read this to say, if we do Mrs. Miceli’s suggestion,
then we have to advertise the position as a Master’s position.

MS. MICELI: It should be a Master’s position.

DR. NATELLI: However, however, later on you say, at the

Council’s request you can waive that. I think that is going to be
hard to do.
The next question is: what kind of Master’s Degree are you going

to look at? Are you going to look at public policy? Are you going to
look at organizational management? Are you going to look at an MBA?

If you’re getting an MBA, do you want an MBA in finance? Do you
want an MBA in management? Do you want an MBA specific in management?

MS. MICELI: But that’s the same with the undergraduate degrees.
Why are you pointing out —--- there are going to be several different
undergraduate degrees, as well, that a candidate can give us.

DR. NATELLI: I think in the undergraduate degree you have the
potential to have work experience that goes beyond five years in time
and that doesn’t necessarily require a Master’s Degree.

I see your point. I just want to make sure that for the record
we’re putting all these other points out there, as well.

What if the person has a business background as an undergraduate
degree but a Master’s in sociology? But they’ve been -

MS. MICELI: Again, I'm thinking it brings another level ---
another component to the candidate regarding higher education.

THE CHAIR: What’s the consensus on this?
MR. WEICHSEL: Mr. Chairman, may I say a word before you call -
THE CHATIR: Well, 40 years of experience might be a good thing.

MR. WEICHSEL: As you all know, I have a Master’s Degree, so
personally, I have no problem with that as a generalization and I can
fit into your analysis of the candidates. But I actually do not think
it should be a mandate. Even in the ad you can say something to the
effect Master’s Degree preferred, but it shouldn’t be black and white.
I realize there is an override section as was Jjust mentioned and then
that becomes a soap box opera. And, so I've seen over my many years
in different towns that sometimes that people with less than a
Master’s Degree, one way or another, come to a very good experience.
So I would not put that in there.

You can see next door in Meriden, and I don’t even know him very
well, but Larry Kendizor, I assume does not have a Master’s Degree but
he has a lawyer’s degree.
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MS.MICELI: He has a jurist doctorate.
MR. WEICHSEL: What?
MS. MICELI: He has a jurist doctorate.

MR. WEICHSEL: Yes, well, I don’t know whether that, I mean,
that’s an entire -

MS. MICELI: That is an advanced degree.
MR. PAIMIERI: Yes, it is.

MR. WEICHSEL: Yah, but I - then that may not be a good example.
But I just over the years, I’ve seen people rise to high positions
with moderate but not the highest of educational degrees. So I agree
with the speakers who have said, let’s not make that mandatory.

DR. NATELLI: Maybe you could use some language, an advanced
degree preferred, but not required.

DR. URILLO: It says that.
DR. NATELLI: BSo, leave it alone.

THE CHATIR: Well, it’s going back so I'd like to be able to give
them some type of - we have two people at least who want to have it in
there as an advanced degree.

Mr. D’'Angelo?

MR. D/ANGELO: I'm comfortable with this.
MR. BARRY: Um - -

MR. D'ANGELO: Masters would be nice.

THE CHAIR: Preferred, right.

You, too, Mr. Barry?

MR. ROMANO: I'm comfortable with it. I don’'t have a Master'’s
Degree.

DR. NATELLI: I can’t compete with that. I'm comfortable with
it.

DR. URILLO: I'm fine with it.

THE CHAIR: I'm fine, too, with that particular portion of the
language.

Anyone else have any other issues concerning that section?

(No response)
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Okay. Move on to the next section. I guess the next two
paragraphs are actually kind of linked together and I guess we’ll
start with Paragraph 3 because it all hinges on your feelings
concerning contracts.

So, let’s talk about Paragraph #3 and contracts because the rest
of it is all basically, with the exception of Paragraph 4, it’s all -

MR. PAIMIERI: One additional point in Paragraph 2, again, for
consistency, we already mentioned earlier tonight, we are looking for
six votes of the Council, two thirds.

THE CHAIR: Well, three quarters is currently in there. So, how
many votes is that? That’s seven votes. I mean, ultimately, that’s
been in there for a while the way it is. If you want to send it back
and have them -

MR.PALMIERI: But, we have never hired a Town Manager.

So, as we try to move to future, I think it should be again, for
consistency sake, back to six votes.

THE CHAIR: Everybody is fine with that? Okay. All right.
And, then the -

MR. D/ANGELO: The next paragraph, the five years I am concerned
about.

THE CHATIR: You know, I was looking at this and I’ve got to tell
you something. I’ve had a lot of people come up to me concerning a
contract and it sounds nice. My biggest concern that I had initially
and I've kept a very open mind on this, um, was I do not want to get
into a position —--- first off, let me give you my experience.

When I was on the BOE, they would hire --- this is no cut, it’'s
the fact and the way it is. They would hire a Superintendent, and
it’s a three year contract. BAnd, of course, you would think that it
would wind down and go to three years. Well, no, that is not what
happens.

You see what happens is it goes down a year and then they renew
the contract. So you’re always running with a float of two years
minimum on your contract. So it was a joke. I mean, to me, it was. I
mean, obviously it is good for the employee, but very bad for the
elected board that’s currently sitting there. I am not a fan of that.

And, another reason why I am not a fan, is you have this employee
and they turn out to do something wrong. Well, you own them now and
you’ re going to pay. You’'re going to pay well. There’s been
communities around here that are experiencing this in different
places. BAnd, I don’t want my town experiencing that.
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Now of course the argument will come back and I’ve had this
before, just to give you guys full disclosure in the conversations and
the wrestling I’'ve had with this is um, the issue concerning, well you
have a contract and it forces you. I’'m thinking to myself, the way
our language is written in the Charter right now, this Council can
dismiss the Town Manager at their political will. But if there was
such an outcry to do that, it’s obvious that political will has never
existed in the Town Council for --- what is it - 40 years now.

MR. WEICHSEL: It's 43.

THE CHAIR: Forty-three years. Sorry about that.

MR. WEICHSEL: Who's counting when you’re having fun?
(Chuckles)

THE CHAIR: A1l right, so, to finish it, the fallback that I had
on this was and it was a good point and I'm actually going to credit
Dr. Natelli with it because he’s the one that actually changed my
mind.

I don’t have a problem with a two year contract for a
modification as long as they do it on the even years in June and it
forces the Council --- I know the intent of what the Charter Revision
is trying to do, but I don’t want to make it a political issue in the
year of a Council election.

So what T would like to see is that if it was two years, just a
suggestion, and basically since Dr. Natelli changed my opinion, I’11
let you get into why you thought that.

DR. NATELLI: I sat with several people. I sat with four
different attorneys and Mr. Weichsel, himself, to get language for
this.

And, Dr. Urillo also helped me in that we discussed what happens
at our State Dental Association in terms of contracts.

Mr. Weichsel currently works for the Town right now as an
employee at will. An employee at will means either one of them can
leave at any time.

The other thing that Mr. Weichsel pointed out was that as a Town
Manager in his profession, it was understood and correct me if I'm
wrong, please, 1t was understood that you worked at the pleasure of
the Council. And, you were an employee at will and as councils
changed, you may or may not have your position.

The challenge that comes before us today is, if and when the time
comes, to interview someone for a position, they may want the
contract. So you have the potential to lose qualified candidates
because they want a contract.
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Now, Mr. Weichsel and I talked because my father is retiring and
I explained to him what my father was going through and we chuckled at
it. ©Nonetheless, the point is, you have two choices. Now one of the
things that was done and I’11 pass it out to everybody, is Chapter 9,
Exemptions to the Employment at Will Act and this comes from - and I
forget what book - the Connecticut Labor Law Statutes for the

Connecticut Labor Law. And, it discusses employees at will versus
contracted employees. (Attachment 3)
In the end what you have to decide is the following: even

without a contract, the fact that they have duties and
responsibilities is an implied contract that has to potentially be
argued upon termination.

So, contract, no contract, i1if someone’s terminated either it is
spelled out in the contract the termination or you go and have, for
lack of a better term, a lawsuit and figure it out that way.

Now, I think the point that needs to be made here is the language
should be changed because of the following, as a town employer, you’d
love to have an employee at will. BAs an employee, you would love to
have a contract. So you may want to look at the verbiage that says
instead of demands a contract, the Town Council may be granted the

authority to put together a contract - I don’t have the exact language
- not to exceed two years as Mr. Pocock recommended. So that’s my
short and long lecture on employee law. And, I am not a lawyer.

MR. PAIMIERI: T agree with the suggestion of going every two
years and making it even years. No one disagrees with that. I think
we’ ve got where we’re going with it.

MR. BARRY: I think that the language that the commission came up
with was —--- I think they were concerned and I don’t want to speak for
the commission, but it appears, based on my interpretation of what is
written here is that they didn’t want long contracts. So they said,
hey listen, you can - we want you to have a contract but not to exceed
five years.

Now, I’11l be honest with you. I don’t think I would ever agree
with a five year contract. Two years, I think the contract - I like
it. But is it really fair to limit the Council and say oh, it
can be—because it will be in the Charter only two years.

Because you could have someone that say has a family. Let’s say
they’re moving into our community. Do they want to risk, say just two
years? Know what I'm saying. I would think there would be a minimum
that they might --- they might take it for two and I'm not saying that
they won’t, but the Council could under the way the wording is now,
they could still have a two year contract. It just can’t exceed five
years.



33

How about if we get someone we really like, they meet everything
we want, and they say to us, you know what, I really want three years.
We can’t give it to him or her because the Charter is going to say
only two years. I don’t know. I mean, do we want to tie our hands?

I understand the concept and I agree totally. Take it out of the
political structure. I think that’s brilliant. I think that’s smart.
And, I guess the way to achieve that is through a two year contract.
It makes sense. I’'m just concerned, you know, does it tie the hands
of the council in terms of limiting who they’1l1l get.

I don’t know. I mean, I'm just throwing that out because
sometimes maybe it’s going to have to be --- it’s going to have to be
renewed during an election year. I don’t know.

MR. ROMANO: I do agree with Mr. Barry. Obviously, I think we
all look at this five years and it scared the heck out of us. The
concern I have and I know why you’re grappling with this. I’'m having a
hard time with it, too. I think we have to stay with the two for the
exact reason you used back on the other item where we’re taking more
power away from the Town Council.

If you go three years, a Council could come in and have no choice
- we're taking the power away from that Council if we have a Town
Manager that really is just not performing, our hands are tied. So I
agree with you, I'm just throwing it out there as fodder.

MR. BARRY: Well, just a caution. If you put it in the Charter
as two years, then it’s only two years. You can’t go lower — I mean,
who 1s going to sign a one year contract? Do you know what I'm
saying?

THE CHAIR: Right now it’s a no contract.
MR. BARRY: Right.

MR. ROMANO: But the beauty of two years is that you know, I hate
to equate it to sports, but every guy does great in the last year of
his contract. So, he’s going to get his next two years as long as
he’s doing his Jjob.

MR. BARRY: But you know, the way it is right now, you could
still do a two year contract. What you’re doing is mandating it.

MR. ROMANO: I'm trying to protect future councils from not being
locked in because of the will of the last Council. I don’t disagree
with you; I’'m just throwing it out there.

DR. URILLO: I would like to make a suggestion and perhaps
combine all of these thoughts and one is to rewrite it so that the
initial contract would be a three year contract. And, then
negotiations for the renewing of that three year contract would begin
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after the second year. BAnd, then continue for two years after that on
the even year.

DR. NATELLI: One of the suggestions that came out from an

attorney was you do offer a three year contract. The first year is
probationary the entire year. If you don’t like the individual it’s a
probation period. They go. And, then you have a subsequent two years
after that.

THE CHAIR: So it happens on an odd year. BAnd, if it happens on
an even year, then you’re going to go and have it on odd years?
That’s why -

DR. NATELLI: I understand.

THE CHAIR: I'm trying to remove as much of the politics from it
as I can because that’s going to come up. And, I do not want to see
the same type of situation that I dealt with for four years from ’93
to 97 on the BOE. And, —--

(End of Tape #1, Side B)
(Beginning of Tape #2, Side A)

-— we're a lot of really independent folks up here, but let’s say
you get a group that’s got the group thing going on. That’s a very
dangerous thing. Could it happen? We’re all elected and anything
could happen and you have something like that and leave it to your
kids later on down the road, I worry about that.

You know, the Charter has a process the way it is for a reason.
It’s a big deal. It sounds like we’re going to send this section back
anyway for a review.

MR. BARRY: Since we are still on that paragraph, I’'d like to
have the Town Manager’s opinion on one section. I don’t know to read
it - I don’t know to - I guess if I was the Town Manager, I'd probably
feel uncomfortable.

It says: The Town Council in open session shall give a summary
of the Town Manager’s annual review and a summary of his review prior
to voting on any extension of the contract. I understand a review is
public. But, I'm concerned. Well, what do you mean; we’re going to
go through the whole review? You know what I'm saying? I mean, I'm
afraid that the language would almost require us to basically do what
we maybe did as a personnel issue, you know, which is normally
conducted in executive session and almost have it in open session.

Because we all know, we don’t want to --- I mean, let’s say we
get a bad Town Manager. Do we really need to rip him apart in front
of the whole community during their review? Maybe just give your
thoughts on that.
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MR. WEICHSEL: I agree with what you said initially that for the
Chief Executive it is awkward to be doing all that in the public vane.

Especially, there may be some comments and then the press will
grab that one thing. You know, you didn’t comb your hair properly
which certainly would be on my thing ---

(Laughter)

—-- and then they would make quite a big thing of it. So I agree
with the sense of what you’re saying that is clearly not necessary.

THE CHATIR: One suggestion I have is, this issue comes up at the
BOE, same deal. And, I'm wondering if they were even consulted as to
the way they conduct this because they do that. They have a review
every year and they kind of go through this process. And, I can tell
you when we did talk about it on a yearly basis, it was, we’d go out
of executive session and go into the public session and it would end
up being - okay, things are great. Okay moving on.

I want it to be sincere, too. BAnd, some of these processes that
they’re putting in, when it’s all said and done, it’s exactly as
you’ re saying, Mr. Barry. You talk about it in executive session and
you get out and it’s like everything is fine. Your hair, fix that a
little bit, everything is fine. You move on. And, it turns out to be
— I think disenguous. &And, I don’t want to see that happen either.

So, I would like to see it with the BOE, how they do their’s. If
it is the will of the Charter Revision to have this put in there, I’d
like them to look at that at least a little bit more closely for how
the BOE does it and if they think it’s really something that works.

MR. WEICHSEL: I just want to restate what I said to the Charter
Commission initially. The whole theory of the Council/Management plan
developed by Richard Childs, Manchester, Connecticut was that the
Council would have complete flexibility in this area. Therefore, you
do not need a contract. When you give a contract to an employee,
you’ re giving him something as was Jjust discussed in another context,
diminishing the authority of the Council.

So, I'm perplexed why so much talk about a contract. You don’t
need a contract. I'm an at will employee. In 20 minutes, you can
terminate me or my successors. So, I don’t see the whole point.

If it has to go back to the commission, I Jjust wanted that stated
for them to reconsider that whole question.

THE CHAIR: That was my original position.

MR. BARRY: I do want to put on the record that I am in favor of
a contract. So I don’t want to have my thoughts maybe not clear to the
public. I do believe the Town Manager should serve under contract. T
just want to put that on the record.
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THE CHAIR: Dr. Natelli, you were going to make a motion,
assuming we send it back?

DR. NATELLI: Yes. I’d like to make a motion to send this
section back to Charter Revision — Section 401 --- and request
modifications to it.

MR. ROMANO: Can we just make sure nobody has a problem with the
last paragraph?

THE CHAIR: Yes, I will. As soon as the second is made on that.
MR. PALMIERI: I’'11l second.

MR. D/ANGELO: So they’re just going to be looking at the
contract part of it and the length of the contract?

THE CHAIR: Well, they’re going to be looking at the whole section
because I don’t think we can --- the other thing I would suggest also
is for the Deputy Town Manager, when this item is talked about at the
Charter Revision, I don’t see there being a problem having the
Assistant Town Attorney step in during that? I think that would be
probably the best thing to do so that way there - you know --- it puts
Mark in a very difficult position and I don’t want to do that.

I'm just trying to think now. This last paragraph, the 12 months
of employment, I didn’t have any problem with that particular section?
Oh, Mr. Barry?

(Chuckles)

MR. BARRY: I do apologize I am prolonging the meeting. My
initial concern, I thought 12 months was too long. I thought you know
what, when you live in a community you become part of its fabric. T
almost would want to go to the extent of requiring all department
heads to be Southington residents. I mean, that is how strongly T
feel that when you live in a community, you are part of that
community. You care about it on a different level. I’'m not
suggesting that department heads that aren’t, don’t. And, obviously
they would be grandfathered in if that --- that is not going to go
anywhere for sure.

I think 12 months is wvery generous. I would not; I don’t like the
concept that allows an extension. I think if we hire a Town Manager,
if he can’t make residency within 12 months, he shouldn’t be the Town
Manager. That’s just my —--—- I honestly thought it should be 6 months
but I understand the issue of housing, selling a house, moving. T
think they have to make a commitment to this community.

I mean, one of the interesting comments I’ve heard in other
communities that have Mayors, the reason why they didn’t want a Town
Manager is because they felt the Town Manager is just a stepping
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stone. TIt’s a career. They’re moving on to the next level. So they
never really become part of the fabric of the community.

Our Town Manager is not like that. He’s lived here I think
probably —--- how long did it take you to move here?

MR. WEICHSEL: 43 years ago.

MR. BARRY: Yes, and were you a town resident when you became
Town Manager? How long did it take you to become a town resident?

MR. WEICHSEL: Well, I became a renter resident immediately.

MR. BARRY: Immediately. So he moved right into the community
immediately.

I think that is not the norm. So, my view is 12 months is more
than adequate. I don’t like the part of the language that says an
extension could be given up to 12 more months. That means we could
hire a Town Manager in this community, technically, that doesn’t even
have to live here for two years. I think that is problematic --- just

my gut feeling.

DR. URILLO: Mr. Chairman? Just to add to what Mr. Barry is
saying, if there is an extension up to another 12 months and in the
contract term is lowered to two years, that’s it. They can stay out
of town the whole time.

MR. ROMANO: Through the Chair, Jjust I don’t necessarily disagree
but just so we’re throwing it out there. You know, what happens if
we’re talking to a Town Manager who has a child that’s a junior in
high school and really wants to finish their last two years. I mean, T
understand there’s got to be some loyalty and all that kind of stuff
but at the same time are we creating a hardship? Just throwing it out
there.

DR. NATELLI: That was going to be my, something that I was
thinking about. You may not be able to sell your house at the
economic time that you want. There are things that are going on.
Kids in school. You don’t know about all of these things.

While I agree with you, Councilman Barry, in the principle, I'm
just curious if it works today. I don’t know. I don’t have the
answer.

MR. PAIMIERI: TI'm not opposed to the 12 months within being
hired to move here.

The other point is, we were talking earlier this evening about
tying the hands of the Council yet this gives authority to the Council
to make a decision to extend it. But it is the Council that would
make that decision. So, if the Council doesn’t want to extend it, the
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Council doesn’t have to extend it, but it would be our authority to do
that. You know? I mean we would decide.

I'm not opposed to the way it’s worded.

MR. BARRY: Well, the Council would be in a position where after
the 12 months, did you move here, yet? Oh, no. Oh well, you’re
fired. The next day we have to go through the whole process of hiring
another Town Manager? Of course they’re going to get the extension.
You almost can’t do it any other way.

I feel strongly that the Town Manager should be a resident as

soon as possible. I think 12 months is more than adequate. I
actually think it’s more than generous. Like I said, I was first
opposed to it. I guess I’11 go with the 12 months but having the
option, I mean, the person that’s hired should know the terms. Say
listen, you have 12 months. If you aren’t here in 12 months, you’re
out.

I think the extension would be given. They would be given the
extension.

THE CHATIR: It sounds like it’s going to go back anyway.

MR. BARRY: Yah, this is probably one of the strongest issues that
I have.

THE CHAIR: Really?

MR. BARRY: The Town Manager is the leader of this community.
He’s the CEO and I believe 12 months is generous. They should be a
resident as soon as possible because this is their job. This is -
they’re the CEO of the town. The head guy or head woman. So, I feel
strongly on this and I would recommend that it goes back.

MR. ROMANO: Let the Charter Commission know what the consensus
is of the Council so they know what they’re looking at.

THE CHAIR: That would probably make the most sense.
Mr. D’'Angelo?

MR. D/ANGELO: I don’t mind the 12 months. I don’t like the
extension of 12 more months after the 12 months, but the 12 months is
fine.

THE CHAIR: Mr. Barry? You’re going to live here. Right away.
Ms. Miceli?

MS. MICELI: I want my Town Manager to have a Master’s Degree and
to live in this community and I think that one year is sufficient for
he or she to move here.
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MR. PAIMIERI: T don’t mind the 12 months and I don’t mind if the
Council grants up to 12 months if there is a hardship.

MR. ROMANO: T agree. I think we would be limiting ourselves if
we do that. You look at somebody like Dr. Erardi who has been a
blessing to this town. John was talking about department heads that
would create a real problem for him, maybe.

I just don’t want to close the option. I don’t disagree. But T
just think you know, we’re taking our power away.

DR. NATELLI: I concur with Mr. Palmieri and Mr. Romano.

DR. URILLO: I think 12 months is way too long. I think it
should be 6 months. You have the opportunity to rent. There’s
various options. If you want a job in Southington, you want to become
a part of Southington, you move to town. Six months is adequate.

MR. DOBBINS: I agree with the 12 months with a 12 months
extension. I think we may be potentially limiting the candidate pool
that we’re looking at. Somebody again, may have some issues with
their children wanting to graduate from whatever school. Moving in,
you may be narrowing the candidate field. So, I agree with the
language.

THE CHAIR: I personally agree with the language as written in the
4" paragraph.
All right, we have a motion on the floor to send this back.
MR. D'ANGELO: Second.

THE CHAIR: We already got a motion and Mr. Palmieri seconded it.
Dr. Natelli made the motion.

Any further discussion?
(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.
Nine to 0 it’s going back. I believe that concludes.

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: We need one general motion now to send the
draft report back with the modifications.

MR. PAILMIERI: So moved.

DR. NATELLI: Second.

(Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.)
Did T miss anything, Mr. Sciota?

(Pause)

Mr. Sciota, I didn’t miss anything?



40

ATTORNEY SCIOTA: No, sir. You’re all set.

THE CHAIR: Okay, Jjust double checking before I move on.
{(Back to Summary Minutes)

G. Action on 8-24 Referral - 447 Canal Street

Dr. Urillo made a motion to approve the 8-24 for 447 Canal Street
and to authorize the Town Manager to sign any documentation for this
purchase. Dr. Natelli seconded.

(Motion passed 9 to 0 on a roll call vote)

IX. New Business

A. Appointment: 1 member, Library Directors, complete term to
11/13

The Chair asked for a motion to appoint Brian Wysong to the
Library Board with a term to complete to 11/13.

Dr. Natelli so moved the motion. Mr. Dobbins seconded. Motion
passed unanimously on a voice vote.

B. Tax Refunds (Attachment 4)

Ms. Miceli made a motion to approve the tax refunds. Mr.
Palmieri seconded. Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.

X. Adjournment~ Executive Session: Real Estate Tax Abatement

Mr. Dobbins made a motion to go into executive session to discuss
real estate action and a personnel item. Mr. Romano seconded.
Motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.

For the record, Mr. Perillo will join us for the real estate tax
abatement.

{(Whereupon, the meeting adjourned to executive session at 8:52
o’clock, p.m.)
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Southington Town Council entered executive session
immediately following the Town Council meeting with the following in
attendance in order to discuss real estate and personnel.

The following Councilpersons were present, viz:

John N. Barry Anthony D' Angelo

John C. Dobbins Dawn A. Miceli

Albert A. Natelli, Jr. Christopher J. Palmieri
Peter J. Romano, Jr. Stephanie A. Urillo

Edward S. Pocock, III

Ex-officio members present were as follows:

John Weichsel, Town Manager
Mark J. Sciota, Deputy Town Manager/Town Attorney
Lou Perillo, Economic Development Director

Mr. Perillo and Attorney Sciota were excused after the real
estate matter was concluded.

No motions were made or votes taken during executive session.

Mr. D’Angelo made a motion to adjourn from executive session.
Mr. Palmieri seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

(Executive session was adjourned at 9:450’clock, p.m.)

REGULAR SESSION

Mr. D’Angelo made a motion to adjourn the Town Council meeting
which was seconded by Mr. Barry. Motion passed unanimously.

(Meeting was adjourned at 10:26 ofclock, p.m.)

Mark Sciota
Acting Secretary
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Medication Disposal
Program

Free Collection & Disposal

of Unwanted Medication
Help protect your family, community and the environment by
properly disposing of unwanted medications

Location: Southington Water Department
605 West Queen St, Southington, CT
Date: May 1, 2010
Time: 10 AM to 2 PM

WHAT TO BRING TO THE COLLECTION FOR
PROPER DISPOSAL

-Expired or unwanted prescription and over-the-counter medicines,
including vitamins and veterinary medications
-Medications that don’t work for you, a family member or pet
-Medications that are no longer used
-Medications from deceased family member
-Unknown tablets or capsules
-Do NOT bring thermometers, needles or medical waste of any type

For more information contact:
Tom West at the
Southington Water Department
(860) 628-5593
Or
Rob Longo at the
Bristol Water Department
(860) 582-7431




m‘.rh <n 71

REPORT
CHARTER REVISION COMMISSION OF 2009

The Charter Revision Commission for the Town of Southington respectfully submits
the following as its recommendations for changes in the Town Charter to Town Clerk
Leslie Cotton and the Town Council for the Town of Southington.

Section723  Annual Town Budget

It shall be the duty of the manager to present to the board of finance not later
than the eighteenth twenty-fifth day of February in each year the budget for the ensuing
fiscal year. The budget shall contain:

(a) An estimate of the probable cash deficit or unencumbered cash surplus,
as the case may be, at the end of the current fiscal year:

(b) Estimates of the revenue cash receipts of the ensuing year other than
from property taxes;

{c) Estimates of the expenditures for the ensuing fiscal year: and

{d) An estimate of the sum necessary to be raised by taxation to balance the
budget, taking into consideration the cash surplus or cash deficit for the
cument fiscal year as provided in (a) above.

The estimates of receipts shall be detailed by sources and the estimates of
expenditures by departments and the principal subdivisions thereof, offices, boards,
commissions and agencies of the town, and shall show for each such unit the estimated
expenditures, broken down by personal service, confractual service, materials and
supplies, fixed charges, and capital outlays. The budget shall also contain in paraliel
columns the receipts and expenditures for each item for the last complete fiscal year,
the receipts and expenditures for the first six (6) months of the current fiscal year, the
estimated receipts and expenditures for the ensuing fiscal year as presented to the
manager in respect of the several departments, offices, boards, commissions and
agencies and the recommendations of the manager, together with such other data as
the board of finance may prescribe. The budget shall be printed or otherwise
reproduced in a sufficient number of copies to furnish one to each citizen who shall
request the same and shall be available for such distribution not later than the last
Monday in March. A condensed annual town budget shall also be published in two (2)
newspapers having major circulation in the town no later than the last Monday in March.

Section 725. Budget hearing

There shall be a public hearing at eight o'clock pm no later than the third

Monday in March on the first in il at a place to be determined by the board
of finance at least seven days' notice of which shall be given by publication in two (2)

newspapers having major circulation in the town and by posting on the town bulletin
board. At such hearing any citizen or property owner who desires it shall be entitled to be



heard by the board of finance on the town and school budget and the hearing shall be
continued from day to day until all such persons have been heard. Budget summary:
At the head of the budget there shall appear a summary of the budget, which need not
be itemized further than by principal sources of anficipated revenue, stating separately
the amount to be raised by property tax, and by departments and kinds of expenditures
in such a manner as to present to taxpayers a simple and clear summary of the detailed
estimates of the budget.

Section 728. Vote required for budget adoption by board of finance

The budget shail be recommended by the favorable vote of at least four (4) _
members of the board of finance. Not later than the first third Monday in April the board
of finance shall fransmit to the town council its budget recommendations for the next
fiscal year. :

Section 729.  Action by the town council on budgets

The town councll’s first meeting in April shall be a public hearing on the proposed
board of finance budget along with normal business. At the council's second meefing in
April, the council members shall raise any and all amendments they wish to be debated
at the council meeting on the second Monday in May. Failure to raise any amendment
at said meeting shall bar any amendment to be raised at the council meeting on the
second Monday in May.

Upon receipt of the budget recommended by the board of finance, the town
council shall proceed to consider further the budget, and may act on the budget
recommended by the board of finance as follows:

{1) Adopt the budget as recommended by the board of finance:

{2) Reduce any item in the budget by a majority vote of the total
membership of the town council;

(3} Restore any item originally requested by the manager or the board of
education in the budget by a vote of at least two-thirds of the total membership of the
council. After completing such action the town council shatl adopt the budget by
resolution not later than the second Monday in May and so notify the board of finance,
the board of education and the manager.

Section 401. Appointment qudlifications and tenure

The town manager hereinafter referred to as the manager shall be appointed by the
council. The manager shall be chosen on the basis of his professional experience and
training and his/her executive and administrative qualifications with special reference to
his actual experience in or knowledge of accepted practice in respect of the duties of
his office. The town manager shall have at a minimum (1) a gradugate of an gecredited
college or university, bachelor's degree from an accredited college or university in an
appropriate field of study, (2) although preferred but not required, an advanced degree



in an appropriate field of study, which shall be accounting, engineering or one (1) of the
o'.l'i ) v i soci or history with ial fraining in munici
mini h I have {h (3) have at least five (5) years experience

in a responsible adminisirative position.

In hiring the town manager the council may waive any or all of the aforementioned
qualifications by affimative vote of not less than three fourths seven of the Council
membership. Such waiver shall be based upon a contractual agreement to fulfill the
requirements by a fime negotiated between the town manager and the town council.

He shall serve for gn indefinite term of the pleasure of the council under contract for a
period not fo exceed five (5) years. He shall receive an annual review by the town
council prior to any extension of the contract period. The town council, in open session,
shall give a summary of his annual review and a summary of his review prior to voting on
any extension of the contract.

At the fime of his appointment he need not be a resident of the Town of Southington or
State of Connecticut, but during his tenure of office within twelve (12) months of his
employment he shail reside within the Town of Southington. The council may grant an
extension up to twelve (12) months if it teels it is in the best interest of the town. He shalt
devote full time to the duties of the office.

Section 402. Powers and duties.

The manager shall be the chief executive of the town and shall have the powers
and duties conferred upon the chief executive officers of towns by the General Statutes,
and which are not otherwise expressly provided for in this charter. He shall be directly
responsible to the councll for the supervision and administration of all commissions,
boards, departments, offices and agencies of the town except those elected by the
people, appointed by the council, or appointed by a regional, state or federal authority.
He shall be responsible for the faithful execution of all laws and ordinances goveming the
town; he shall promuigate written policies and procedures for his enumerated duties
including but not limited to personnel and shall periodically, not less than once a year,
present these procedures for review and input from the town council, shall make
periodic reports to the council and shall attend its meetings with full right of participation
in its discussion but without the right fo vote; shall prepare and cause to be printed, as
soon as possible after the close of the fiscal year, an annual town report; shall
recommend to the council such measures as he may deem necessary or expedient:
shall keep the council fully advised as to the financial condition of the town; shail
prepare and submit to the board of finance and the council an annual budget and shall
exercise such other powers and perform such other duties as may be required of him by
ordinance, resolution or vote of the council, not inconsistent with this charter. The town
manager shall be director of civil defense, and shall be empowered to appoint deputy
directors of civil qefense.

Section 746.
(b) Any bond ordinance or resolution making a special appropriation in

excess of one million doltars ($1,000,000.00) shall not become effective until the same
shall have been approved by a majority of those qualified to vote, voting thereon at a



